
The Montague Lions in Prince 
Edward Island, Canada, donated 
CA$5,000 (US$3,755) to help fund 
a course for people suffering with 
chronic obstructive pulmonary 
disease (COPD).

The Shawneetown Lions and 
Harrisburg Town & Country 
Lions in Illinois participated in 
a trash pickup day to tidy up 
the community and help the 
environment. 

Minnesota’s Ottertail Lions gave 
out US$30,000 in scholarships to 
graduating seniors from four local 
schools.

The San Antonio Founder Lions 
in Texas appreciated the help 
of the Brexas County Probation 
Department and Boy Scout Troop 
828 in setting up and taking down 
about 1,000 folding chairs for 
each of two parades during Fiesta 
Parade season. 
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The San Antonio Founder Lions Club in 
Texas celebrated another successful Fiesta 
Parade season, earning more than US$8,000 
on ticket sales and chair rental at the Battle 
of Flowers Parade and the Fiesta Flambeau.

An eager crowd waits to shop at the Knowlton Lions Club’s community garage sale that raised more than US$7,000. The sale allows Lions to 
support their community, gives shoppers a chance to purchase practical items at a reasonable price, and promotes recycling.

In Memoriam
Past International President Austin 
P. Jennings has died. He was 91 
years old. A Lion for 69 years, 
he was introduced to Lionism by 
his father, Selmer Jennings, who 
was a founding member of the 
Woodbury Lions in Tennessee. 
Austin P. Jennings served as past 
international president from 1988  
to 1989. He organized a sight 
symposium attended by world 
leaders in ophthalmology 
and from that meeting came 
the program known today as 
SightFirst. He was also a vocal 
proponent of Lions Kid Sight. 
He received many association 
awards including the Ambassador 
of Good Will Award, the highest 
honor bestowed upon members, 
and he was a multi-level 
Progressive Melvin Jones Fellow. 
Mr. Jennings also served many 
years as a Sunday school teacher 
and superintendent at First Baptist 
Church in Woodbury.


